
 

 

 

 The Corporation of the Township of South Stormont  

Request for Quotation for the Replacement of the Existing HVAC Units Servicing the 

Long Sault Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Project No. 20-2021 

 

Due to the COVID-19 preventative measures, contractors shall provide digital submissions of the 

tender documents by email to EVB Engineering (jamie.baker@evbengineering.com) until: 

14:00:00, local time, on Tuesday, October 5th, 2021 

 

For the replacement of the existing Air Handling Units servicing the Long Sault Wastewater 

Treatment Plant in Long Sault, ON, which includes the replacement of the existing Make Up Air 

and Exhaust Air Units servicing the Headworks building at the Wastewater Treatment Plant.  The 

HVAC unit replacement will include removal and disposal of the two existing units, installation of 

the replacement units, fit-up and tie-in of the existing duct work, re-insulation of the duct work, 

installation of the controls and existing power supplies.  The project will include start-up, 

commissioning and balancing of the units. 

 

On the same day, and shortly after the closing time, the tenders will be opened, and the total 

tendered amount will be read publicly. Details of the tender opening will be made available closer 

to the opening date via addendum.  

 

Commencing on Wednesday, September 15th, 2021, digital copies of the RFQ documents may 

be obtained by contacting EVB Engineering at the address listed below. The digital contract 

tender documents will be emailed to each of the interested proponents whom will be added to the 

plan takers list and addendum email distribution list. 

 

A mandatory job showing is scheduled for September 22nd at 9:00 am at the Long Sault 

Wastewater Treatment Plant located at 19 Robin Rd., Long Sault.   The job showing is mandatory 

for all prime contractors who are bidding the project.  Sub-contractors or suppliers may attend the 

job showing but it is not mandatory for them.  Bids will be rejected from any proponent not in 

attendance at the mandatory job showing.   

 

Tenders are subject to a formal contract being prepared and executed. The Township of South 

Stormont, at its own discretion, reserves the right to accept or reject any compliant or non-

compliant tender and advises that the lowest or any tender will not necessarily be accepted.  

 

Questions will be received until end of day October 1st, 2021 and shall be sent in writing to the 

Engineer. The Township reserves the right to distribute any and all questions (anonymously) and 

answers pertaining to this tender by addenda. The final addendum, if applicable, will be issued 

on October 4th, 2021.  

 



 

 

Engineer: Jamie Baker, P.Eng., EVB Engineering 

800 Second St. West, Cornwall, ON, K6J 1H6 

Telephone : 613-935-3775 x 220 

Email: jamie.baker@evbengineering.com 

mailto:jamie.baker@evbengineering.com

